
Editorial 
 

Dear Readers, 

This is the fourth and final issue of the IEEE SMC Society eNewsletter for 2021. We 
are only about one month away to 2022! Hope everyone has had a healthy and well 2021, 
and look forward to a more prosperous 2022!    

First, some society updates. Congratulations to the four newly elected ExCom 
members for the 2022-2023 term: 

• Vice President Conferences and Meetings, Yo-Ping Huang 
• Vice President Cybernetics, Enrique Herrera-Viedma 
• Vice President Human-Machine Systems, Saeid Nahavandi 
• Vice President Organization and Planning, Okyay Kaynak 

to the IEEE SMC Society Annual Award winners, which can be found in the Society 
News section, and also to our BoG member You-Ping Huang, who was recently elected 
to be the President of National Penghu University of Science and Technology! 

Another piece of great news is that the SMCS Resource Center site is launched: 
https://resourcecenter.smcs.ieee.org/. The IEEE SMC 2020 videos have been uploaded, 
and are available for free to our SMCS members. Special thanks to Ljiljana Trajkovic for 
promoting such a great effort! 

Though the pandemic limited our opportunities to meet face-to-face at conferences, we 
still organized multiple successful online conferences this year, e.g., our annual IEEE 
SMC conference and the 2nd International Conference on Human-Machine Systems. A 
meeting report of the 11th Workshop on Brain-Machine Interface Systems, organized at 
IEEE SMC 2021, is provided. More meeting reports will come in future issues. We hope 
we can meet in person at IEEE SMC 2022 in Prague, Czech Republic. 

We are still calling for contributions to the Wiley-IEEE Press Book Series on 
Human-Machine Systems, the IEEE Access SMC Section, and the five special issues of 
the IEEE Transactions on Computational Social Systems. Please submit your good work 
to them! 

I hope you enjoy reading this issue. Please feel free to send me any updates, 
suggestions, or comments! Thanks for your contributions to the eNewsLetter. 
 
 

https://resourcecenter.smcs.ieee.org/


Prof. Dongrui Wu, PhD 
Editor-in-Chief, SMCS eNewsletter 
School of Artificial Intelligence and Automation 
Huazhong University of Science and Technology 
Wuhan, China 
drwu09@gmail.com 
https://sites.google.com/site/drwuhust/home 
 

 
 

mailto:drwu09@gmail.com
https://sites.google.com/site/drwuhust/home

